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The Lake Waramaug 
Task Force is a non-profit 
scientific and educational 
organization dedicated to 
maintaining and preserving 
the ecology and water 
quality of Lake Waramaug 
and its watershed.

Dear Friends of Lake Waramaug -                                                                       Summer 2019

DOES ANYONE OWN THE LAKE?

When I am working around the lake, I often get the question,“Does anyone own 
the lake?” This winter, I attended a CT State Water Plan conference and most of 
the discussion at the daylong event was centered around the question, “Who owns 
Connecticut’s waters?” The Water Plan, just approved by the State Legislature, came 
into existence because there was no guidance document that inventories our water 
resources and describes how Connecticut water is to be used. While Connecticut is 
blessed with an average of 50 inches of rain per year, there have also been severe 
drought years. The plan sets up guidelines and strategies for the equitable distribution 
of water resources, especially during dry periods. It also includes provisions that 
recommend minimum stream flow standards needed to support healthy aquatic 
habitats. In short, the plan ensures that there will always be enough water for fish and 
faucet and Governor Lamont is expected to approve it.

Believe it or not, the answer to the question; “Who owns open water resources” was 
first documented during the Roman Empire. It was proclaimed by law that nature was 
to be held in common for all; including air, fresh water and the seas. In the centuries 
following, this concept became known as the Public Trust Doctrine mandating that 
certain natural resources be preserved in perpetuity for public use and enjoyment. 

The Public Trust Doctrine was promulgated in 1972 by the Connecticut General 
Assembly, and they declared:“there is a public trust in the air, water and other natural 
resources of the state of Connecticut and that each person is entitled to the protection, 
preservation and enhancement of the same.”

The Public Trust Doctrine empowers residents to protect their resources from 
degradation. While our state’s Public Trust Doctrine can be complicated from a legal 
perspective, Connecticut has truly embraced the public trust in natural resources by 
weaving its principles firmly into our laws, regulations and the clean-water-culture I 
often witness in the communities around the lake. The public has expectations and 
rights to the life-sustaining benefits provided by common natural resources. Clean 
water benefits residents and communities well beyond the shores of Connecticut’s 
lakes. 

So in the end, no one person owns the lake; the Public Trust Doctrine confirms that 
we all do. Thank you for helping us preserve and improve the water quality in Lake 
Waramaug; after all, we all benefit from being good stewards of Connecticut’s waters.

Sean Hayden
Executive Director, Lake Waramaug Task Force



This summer, the LWTF will once again offer our hands-
on non-native invasive aquatic weed identification 
training. To be notified about the Saturday training date 
or to learn more, follow LWTF on Facebook (www.
facebook.com/LakeWaramaugTaskForce ) or email 
Sean Hayden at seanhayden@lakewaramaug.org. 

LAKE WARAMAUG CATCH BASIN 
INVENTORY RECEIVES SUPPORT! 

LWTF would like to thank the Connecticut
Community Foundation for their generous grant to map 
the near-lake catch basins and corresponding outfalls 
around Lake
Waramaug. This project 
will enable us to 
understand, evaluate 
and address polluted 
stormwater runoff entering 
the lake. We would 
also like to thank the Environmental 
Professionals’ Organization of 
Connecticut (EPOC) for their grant, 
which will enable us to collect and 
analyze stormwater grab samples from 
catch basins and outfalls around the lake, and help us 
identify near-lake pollutant sources. Look out for Task 
Force staff as they survey and sample catch basins this 
summer on all the shore roads, sometimes during heavy 
rain events!

LWTF LAUNCHES NEW RESEARCH BOAT!

The LWTF research boat is ready 
for its first sampling mission! 
Thank you to all the generous 
donors who made this possible. 
Also, thank you to the talented 
staff at Echo Bay Marina in 
Brookfield, Connecticut. Their 
craftsmanship outfitting our boat 
with propulsion and electronics will certainly keep us 
up and running for years! Finally, we are very grateful to 
Bob Garney of Glacier Brook Farm for his support in the 
construction of our boat and dock.

GRANT & DONATIONS HELP PURCHASE 
NEEDED SAMPLING EQUIPMENT

LWTF would like to thank the Khurshed Bhumgara Fund, 
administered by the Northwest Connecticut Community 
Foundation, as well as everyone who contributed to 
our Give Local 
Campaign for 
their generous 
support. These 
funds will enable us to purchase much needed lake and 
watershed monitoring equipment. By regularly sampling 
the lake and surrounding watershed, we will be able 
to identify the sources of nutrient pollution, the lake’s 
number one water quality threat. We will also be able 
to capture lake and stream 
water samples for pollutant 
concentration analysis. This 
is necessary to help us better 
predict and protect the lake 
from the adverse impacts of 
stormwater on water quality. 
Thank you for making all this 
possible.

GET TO KNOW YOUR WEEDS: AQUATIC 
WEED IDENTIFICATION TRAINING

CURLY LEAF PONDWEED
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Thomas & Tammy
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Virginia S. Risley Family Fund 
in memory of Virginia S. Risley
   & Robert deCourcy
Anonymous (1)

ASSOCIATES  
$250-499

Bill & Candida Allured
Alan Barasch & Renee Welner
Penny & Bill Bardel
Jeffrey & Joan Barist
Jeff & Tracy Beck
Sande Breakstone & 
   Ronald Garfunkel
Bob & Angie Brown
Arthur Cambouris & 
   Diana Budzanoski
Peter Canoni & 
   Fritzie Updegraph
Norman Feinberg

Betsy & Joe Fitzgerald
Martina Forman
Steven Fuchs & 
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Cathy & Reid Funston
Al & Clare Grossman
Nina Henderson
Alexandra & Paul Herzan
Rebecca & David Holmes
J. Seitz & Company
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Lucile C. Kramer
Joanne & Bill Mansfield
Paul Manson & 
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Kirby Mullen
Jim & Rebecca Neary
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Jim & Susan Scott
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DONORS  
$100-$249

Anne M. Adams
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Maria Allen
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Jack & Pam Baker
Peter Bakstansky & 
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Roberto Benabib
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Randy & Sheila Bernard
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Bruce & Judy Coleman
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Rob & Tal Copen
Jorge & Hilary Criollo
Michael & Betsy Deluca
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  Elizabeth Dexheimer
Natalie H. Dyer

Gretchen & Philip Farmer
Margaret & John J. Flynn, Jr.
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Ray & Maryellen Furse
Robert & Cathy Gambino
Claire S. Gold
Michael & Michelle Gorra
Anne & Jeffrey Gray
Peter Grossman & 
   Lawrence Timmins
   Charitable Fund at Our Fund
Michael Hallows & Lynn Perry
Hanggi  & Co CPAS, LLC
Collie Harris
John & Lisa Harris
John & Anne Herrman
Linda Heslin
Jodi & Allan Howard
Claire H. Irving
Joseph Klotz
Fred Kreuscher
Stephen Lasar Architects
Rob Grossman & Virginia Lee
Joan W. Leonard in memory
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Richard Lorenti
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Phil  & Susan Markert
The Matthews Group
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Cynthia & Tom Mitchell
Dr. & Mrs. Robert Mullen
Andrea Simon & 
   Andreas Neophytides
Nancy & John Novogrod
Susan & John Payne
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Phil & Sarah Payson
Kirsten Peckerman
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Sandra Marie Pinnavaia & 
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Rick & Kim Rendigs
Catherine Klema & 
   David Resnick
Tom & Beth Rickart
Ellie Rittman & Arthur Johnson
Polly Roberts
Rowe Family
Bob & Maryetta Russell
Gary C. Santmire
Tyler Smith
Faith Steward-Gordon
Mr. & Mrs. John Strawbridge
Betty Sutter
Terry Szymanski
Karen & Weston Thorn
Steve & Kathy Toman
William Tynan
The Ullrich Family
Ray & Carol Underwood
Hiram Upson
Barbara Walberg
William A Warshaw
Washington Food Market/
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Washington Supply Co.
Tom & Mary Witt
Anonymous (7)

FRIENDS  
Under $100

Hilary Adorno
Katherine Altadonna Morley
Constance Anderson
William Anthony
Denise & Peter Arturi
Greta Basile
Rebecca & Ted Bent
Ms. Nancy M. Bentley
Michael Caroe
Jean Chapin
Jay Coles
Bryan & Samantha Cross
Mark V. & Fiona Donovan
Noel & Starr Evans
Andrew C. Flatt
Gary Flood
Flyer Candy Bar Company
Marc & Ellen Forman
Jackie & Chris Gardner
Bob Gerber & Jane Flanagan
Richard & Paula Getnick
In memory of Marcy Glanz
Tom Golden
Ferris G. Gorra DVM
Judith Gorra
Corinne & Edmund Green
Leeanne Hasbrouck
Elizabeth Haxo
Hermans Family
Louis Heydet
Jim & Robin Hirschfield
Phyllis Berman Johnson
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Suzanne & Ray Kozak
Betty Krasne
Kelly Kurz
Norman Leavitt
John & Leslie Lintner
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Susan Mandler & 
   Robby Barnett
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Owen & Jane Moore
Juan & Karen Moreno
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Sandy & Bob Papsin
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Paul Sedor
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Harry & Darby Wright
Anonymous (3)
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KEEP IN-THE-KNOW. 
IT’S EASY TO LEARN MORE 
ABOUT LWTF ACTIVITIES:

•	 Visit our website at 
www.lakewaramaug.org

•	 Join our mailing list on our  
website or email us at  
info@lakewaramaug.org

•	 Follow us on Facebook  
(LakeWaramaugTaskForce)  

or Instagram (lwtaskforce)

The Town of Warren just approved their 10-year Plan of Conservation and Development (POCAD), which  you will soon 
find on the town’s website. The POCAD has many important recommendations to help Warren protect both wetlands and 
water quality. The most essential is Low Impact Development (LID) regulations. Lake Waramaug Task Force is ready with 
land use professionals, LID education, training sessions, grant funding and a plan to walk the town through the process of 
incorporating LID regulations into existing planning and zoning regulations.

This chart shows how 
LWTF allocates your 
dollars among our major 
clean water programs 
and initiatives. It also 
demonstrates the relative 
size of a program as 
compared to the LWTF’s 
overall budget. All of 
these initiatives were 
made possible because 
of the generous support 
of donors like you!

22%  Water Quality Testing

21% Community Education 
& Municipal Assistance

19% Watershed Protection

16% Invasive Aquatic Plant 
Control

10% Administrative 
Services

6% In-Lake Aeration

3% Zooplankton Farm

3% Brown Trout Stocking

WATER QUALITY 
TESTING

COMMUNITY EDUCATION & 
MUNICIPAL ASSISTANCE

WATERSHED 
PROTECTION

INVASIVE WEED 
CONTROL

CLEAN WATER CORNER


